GENERAL MEETING

The minutes of the general meeting held in the Boardroom, Town Hall, Derby Road, Peel on 22 February 2018 at 7:00pm.

Present


Mr I. Davison 

Mr E. Convery

Mr A. Jones

Mrs C. Moughtin 

Ms H. Hannan

Mr B. Heath

Apologise

Mr D. Lace
In attendance 

Mr D. Sewell (Clerk to Commissioners)

	CHAIRMAN’S WELCOME
	17/091
	The Chairman welcomed the Board to the February Commissioners’ meeting.

	
	
	

	ITEM 1 MINUTES

	17/092
	The Chairman requested confirmation of the minutes. The Board agreed the minutes of the meeting held on 18 January 2017. Mr Jones proposed this item and it was seconded by Mr Convery. 
The Chairman requested Item 6 from the In Committee agenda should be brought into the public part of the Board meeting and discussed as the first item of business. Mr Jones seconded this proposal and the Board unanimously agreed.
The Chairman welcomed Mr Baker and Mrs Jones to the meeting from the Peel Carnival Committee.
Mr Baker asked if the Board had enjoyed the 2017 Carnival. The Board believed the event was a success and had built upon previous Carnivals. They stated the Carnival was an excellent well run family event with minimal trouble for residents and the Police. They only adverse comments the Commissioners had received related to the number and type of mobile food stall vendors at the event. The Chairman stated his family had particularly enjoyed the entertainment provided by the Clowns.
Mr Baker stated he was pleased with the feedback he had received from the Peel community which was consistent with the Commissioners’ appraisal of the event. He advised he was hoping to get the Clowns back for the 2018 Carnival. He stated the Carnival usually brought in a large number of visitors and they need additional catering vehicles to service the increased demand. Unfortunately, the weather for the 2017 Carnival had been poor which had resulted in lower visitor numbers which was the cause of the adverse comments from established businesses in the Town about the number of mobile catering vehicles servicing this event. The Chairman stated the Commissioners had similar issues when planning their larger events such as Peel Day, when the weather and road racing could have a significant impact on the number of visitors and the food they would consume while at the event.
Mr Baker stated they were hoping to have more dancing and music acts for the parade this year including Samba dancers, jugglers, acrobats and steel drum band. He stated the costs of getting these acts to perform was being reduced by approaching the performers directly. The Town Clerk advised the local gymnastics clubs and dancing clubs may assist in providing acts for the parade and the Carnival. In addition, he stated the organisers of the Celtic Festival which would be based in Peel this year had expressed a desire to work with the Carnival for both their festivals. 
The Chairman stated the same financial support was available from the Commissioners this year subject to the Commissioners having sight of the Carnival’s accounts. Mr Baker stated no donations were made to charities after the 2017 event and the fund raising was progress well including the selling of advertising in the programme.
The Board hoped the Carnival would have better weather for the 2018 event and Mr Baker and Mrs Jones left the meeting at 7:25pm
The Chairman asked the Board to consider Item 2 of the agenda.

	
	
	

	ITEM 2 MATTERS ARISING

	17/093
	Item 17/80 Planning Application 17/00992/B

The Board noted the Commissioners’ response had been sent to the applicant and the Department of Environment, Food and Agriculture concerning the funding required for the improvement of neighbouring infrastructure to support this development.
Item 17/80 Peel and Western District Housing Committee Land Agreements

The Town Clerk reported he had met with representatives from the Peel and Western District Housing Committee and agreed the extent of the road widening to permit improved traffic manoeuvring whilst retaining the maximum area of the grassed central island. The Town Clerk reported he had reiterated the Commissioners’ ownership claim over this land through the long termmaintenance of this grassed area.
Item 17/82 Consultation on Local Government Financial Reporting

The Board noted the Commissioners response was submitted to Treasury.
Item 17/88 Freedom of Information Appeal Decision

The Board noted the content of the document provided by the Cabinet Office. Mr Jones stated this document showed the process should be undertaken in two parts. The initial canvass for information was separate from the removal of electors after the serving of a legal notice. Mr Jones proposed the Commissioners should make a Freedom of Information request to the Attorney General’s Chambers to seek the advice they gave prior to 1 April 2015 to the Cabinet Office. This was seconded by the Deputy Chairman and the Board unanimously agreed.
Item 17/88 Peel Hill and Patrick Coast ASSI

The Board noted this item was a deferred item for discussion at agenda item 10.
17/88 Consultation on Amendments to Access and Eligibility Criteria for Public Sector General Needs Housing

The Board noted this item was a deferred item for discussion at agenda item 11. The Town Clerk reported with the Board meeting taking place a week later than originally planned in February 2018 the Lead Member Committee for Property and Asset Management had considered this consultation and submitted the Commissioners’ response on 16 February 2018. He stated a copy of the consultation response will be provided to the Board members on request.

Item 17/82 Consultation on Review of Tourism Legislation

The Board noted this item was a deferred item for discussion at agenda item 12.
Item 17/88 Consultation on Proposed Changes to Building Regulations 

The Board noted this item was a deferred item for discussion at agenda item 13. The Town Clerk reported with the Board meeting taking place a week later than originally planned in February 2018 the Lead Member Committee for Property and Asset Management had considered this consultation and submitted the Commissioners’ response on 16 February 2018. He stated a copy of the consultation response will be provided to the Board members on request.
Item 17/75 Any Other Business Operational Items

The Town Clerk reported the he was preparing the lease for the Philip Christian Centre and would seek to negotiate improved community access such as for requisition meetings and the Youth Club within the new lease.

	
	
	

	HOUSING ITEMS 


	17/094
	Item 3 Property Asset Management Lead Member Committee Update

Mr Jones reported the lead members report had met on 3 January 2018 and he provided the following update:
The lead members agreed not opposed planning applications 17/01249/B Advertising signage at Black Van Hire, East Quay, Peel; 17/01282/B Replacement windows at Apartment 2 Charles Street, Peel; 17/01297/B Construct flue to 6 Clover Avenue, Reayrt Ny Keylley, Peel; 17/01307/B Replace termination at 16 Michael Street, Peel; 17/01300/B Change of roof at 32 St Germans Place, Peel; and 17/01314/B Construction of extension at Ballalace, Tynwald Road, Peel.
Planning application 17/01248/B Works associated with car wash and valet service at King Car Wash, Peel was not opposed subject to the imposition of a condition to ensure adequate drainage with dirt/oil interceptors to prevent pollution of the adjoining watercourse.
Planning application 17/01263/B Change of use to micro pub at 33 Michael Street, Peel was not opposed subject to the imposition of a condition to erect a viewing mirror to ensure visibility of the Michael Street room from the bar to ensure adequate supervision of customers entering, leaving and drinking in the proposed premises.
Planning application 17/01183/B Construction of first floor extension above changing rooms and sports hall entrance to create additional sports and leisure facilities at Peel Football Club, Douglas Road, Peel (additional Information) was not opposed subject to assessing the car parking availability during the daytime on the completion of the School Christmas holidays and the imposition of a condition governing use should inadequate parking be available at the Football Club. 
The lead members agreed no further action was required for planning decisions 17/01004/B Approval for demolition of existing redundant workshop and erection of a dwelling at 40 Douglas Street, Peel; 17/00937/B Approval for alterations and erection of a two storey extension at 25 Ballatessan Meadow, Peel; 17/01154/B Approval for erection of rear extension at high level to provide access to second floor level at 3 Station Road, Peel; 17/01045/B Approval for lawful installation of replacement windows at 10 Stanley Mount, Peel; and 17/01129/B Approval for replacement of three existing timber doors with painted timbers at Old Market House 2-6 Market, Street, Peel.
The Lead members noted the Town Clerk had sought to contact the owners of 12 Market Street because the property had not been sold prior to 31 December 2017 and he would write to the owners of the property in Mona Street later this month.
The lead members noted there were no applications for street trading licences or street collection licences for consideration at the meeting.
The lead members noted the officers were progressing the agreed allocations to allow the occupation of the new 23 houses at Slieau Whallian View from 19 January 2018 and the arrangements had been put in place for the official opening of these properties on 18 January 2018 with the Lieutenant Governor.
The lead members noted BB Consulting were appointed to undertake the structural engineering works for the new Industrial Units to permit building regulation approval and for the development of construction drawings.
The lead members noted the doors were installed to the Market Street flat rear yard prior to Christmas and the intercom system would be installed in January 2018.
The lead members noted the Commissioners had received an application dated 12 December 2017 to use the Commissioners’ legal powers under the Trees and High Hedges Act 2005 concerning the trees in the grounds of Heathfield House. He reported this application would be assessed later this month.
The lead members noted the content of the letter from the Isle of Man Courts of Justice dated 1 December 2017 concerning the licensing Court Triennial Session 2018. The lead members agreed not to make a submission on this matter.
The lead members noted the Department of Environment and Food and Agriculture’s statement on their Energy Efficient Scheme for properties and the forthcoming road shows.
The lead members noted no performance management update was provided at the meeting.
The lead members noted the  sustainable planning system consultation response would be submitted prior to 8 January 2018 and the lead members noted a Commissioner had requested the consultation response should emphasise the planning system should encouraging energy efficiency, recycling, and recycling facilities in the construction of new buildings. The lead members supported these additional comments.

Item 4 Planning Applications for Consideration

The Board noted no planning applications were referred to the Board for consideration.
Item 5 Planning Decisions

The Board noted no planning decisions were referred to the Board for consideration.

	
	
	

	ITEM 6 EVENTS AND COMMERCIAL INNOVATION LEAD MEMBER UPDATE

	17/095
	The Chairman reported the lead members had met on 31 January 2018 and the following matter were discussed:
The lead members reviewed the Christmas Lighting switch on event which took place on Saturday 2 December 2017. The lead members stated the event had been a success with good coverage in the papers. The lead members had received comments on the long duration of the firework display and the proximity to buildings. The Clerk advised the type of fireworks used were risk assessed for the location and the weather conditions which prevailed at the time of the event to permit the display to take place. The lead members noted the brass band did not stay in Atholl Place as planned and had set up early in Douglas Street while the Clothworkers’ Choir was performing in the Market Place. This could have been better co-ordinated. The lead members believed the new sleigh had worked well and the improvement to steps implemented for the visits around the Peel Housing estates had improved access to this new addition to the Christmas Light switch on event. The lead members agreed they would like more activity in the St Peter’s Church grounds next year and a budget had been agreed by the Board for the 2018/19 financial year. The lead members highlighted £4,000 had been spent on hoist rental and he would consider this matter at the next Work’s Lead Member Committee. The Town Clerk reported he had received a communication from a property owner in the Market Place who had expressed concerns about the Christmas light fixings and erection of lighting on the frontage of their building. The Town Clerk reported he would respond to thank the property owner for allowing the erection of the lighting and to give the Commissioners’ assurance on the fixings and arrange any appropriate remedial works. 
The lead members reviewed the Santa Sleigh visits to the housing estates in Peel on 9 and 16 December 2017. The lead members reported good feedback on this event from residents which had replaced the Peel Civic Sunday event. They agreed the use of music on the 16 December had improved the experience and additional media advertising would improve awareness of this event in the future. 
The lead members reviewed the Lieutenant Governor’s visit to Peel on 18 January 2018. The lead members stated the itinerary had run to time with adequate opportunities for discussions with the Lieutenant Governor’s party. Isle of Man newspapers had not attended the event and an official photographer had not recorded the official opening of the Commissioners’ new social houses.
The lead members noted the events budget was predominantly spent for the current financial year and the only outstanding event was the Peel Achievers event. The lead members agreed this matter should be referred to the next Board meeting for consideration.
The lead members noted a meeting was planned for 5 February 2018 to consider the arrangements for the May Day event planned for the 5 May 2018. The lead members noted that the event was scheduled to start at 12 noon and run until 10pm on East Quay and the Promenade from the Crown Street junctions. During the day there would be music, dancers, a Viking settlement, Viking games and stalls. From 8:30pm the May Day and Fire festival would start with torch processions, narrations, fire blowing, bonfires, fireworks and music.
The lead members noted the communication from Motosyco requesting a mini moto event in Peel on 14 July 2018. The application sought financial and practical support to enable this event to take place on the Promenade, Walpole Road, Peveril Road and Stanley Road. The lead members asked where the spectator areas would be located and the numbers of visitors who would be attracted to an event of this type. The lead members agreed to meet with the organisers to assess this event and the support required from the Commissioners.
The lead members noted the contents of the communication dated 28 January 2018 from a relative of a person interned in Peel. The lead members agreed to erect a plinth and information board on the Commissioners’ land to commemorate the internment camp near Peveril Terrace. The lead members agreed to have an exhibition in the Leece Museum to coincide with the unveiling of this plaque which would take place on 28 July 2018. The lead members asked for this information to be reported to the next Board meeting.
The lead members noted Playdale were scheduled to visit the Island on 1 February 2018 at noon to discuss the proposals for a new playpark at the swimming pool. The Technical Officer reported he was still seeking quotes from a number of other providers for this project and to date he had received limited interest.
The lead members noted the adult exercise equipment would be moved to the swimming pool in February 2018.
The lead members noted no library update was provided to the meeting. The lead members reported a half term treasure hunt was planned by the Librarian and he had received a request to update the library signage. The Technical Officer asked if the books in the Blue Phone Box were being updated on a regular basis.
The lead members noted no Museum or campsite update was provided to the meeting.
The lead members noted the following projects had received funding in the 2018/19 budget: St Peters Gardens and Church; New Campsite booking system; Fire Festival; MGP events; Library Escape Ladder; Museum and Campsite improvements.
Item 7 Peel Internment 28 July 2018

The Board noted the content of the communication dated 28 January 2018 concerning the unveiling of a commemorative plaque on 28 July 2018 for Camp M and Camp X.
Mr Heath attended the meeting at 7:50pm

	
	
	

	FINANCE AND GENERAL ITEMS

	17/097
	Item 8 Finance and Staff Resource Lead Member Committee Update  

Ms Hannan reported the lead members had met on 12 January 2018 and the following matter were discussed:
The lead members noted the content of the Finance Officer’s November 2017 report. The Finance Officer reported general revenue accounts for the seven months into the current year reports a profit of £14,269. This small and reducing surplus is budgeted to fund a number of approved projects which are still to be undertaken or paid for. The spending and income profile when assessed against their broad budget estimates and last year expenditure shows little deviation. The Finance Officer’s report highlighted the largest areas of expenditure in November were new shelter (£5,439), firework purchase (£5,413), Christmas lighting (£9,751), dust extraction equipment (£5,570), computer costs (£2,640), boundary walls (£2,590) and loans (£11,554). The Town Clerk reported the Campsite income for 2017 was calculated at £111,798 which provided a surplus £11,798 to offset the additional £7,340 spent at the campsite in the amenity cost overhead code. He advised the Board had previously approved the use of the surplus shelter budget to undertake works to the headlands steps in November 2017.  He reported the staff salary budget was on budget and rate income was in surplus. The Town Clerk reported refuse expenditure was lower than expected; works costs were higher than expected and the Town Hall costs including audit fees were greater than expected. This was attributed to an uneven spending profile for events and finance costs during the financial year which would balance by the year end.
The lead members noted the Finance Officer’s report showed the housing revenue budget was £12,325 in profit and the maintenance budget was showing a slight surplus of £2,528. The Finance Officer report showed during November interest repayment of £82,668 and capital repayments of £236,662. There had been no void properties.
The lead members noted the Town Clerk would write to the Department in January to access the Commissioners’ housing reserve to pay for the works on the increased housing void when the new 23 properties became available later this month and to install the security measures to prevent antisocial behaviour in the Market Street flats. 
The lead members noted the new Christmas lighting approved by the Commissioners in September had been paid for from the Street lighting budget and was included within the Finance Officer’s report. In addition, the Manx Utility Authority had undertaken an inspection of the existing lighting columns and a number were removed and required replacement. The Town Clerk reported the dust extraction equipment was paid for and the second vehicle had arrived in November. These vehicle purchases and the works at the Commissioners’ Yard would use the £25,000 budget.  The Town Clerk reported the shelter was paid for and the works on the old swimming pool steps were completed. The works for promenade flags and waymarking were still outstanding at this time. He advised the Board had agreed at their December meeting to carry forward the £29,000 into the next financial year’s reserves for the new playpark. The Town Clerk advised £1,000 had already been spent on new fixings to move the exercise equipment from the Headlands Field to the Swimming Pool.
The lead members noted the works were required in November to remove an unsafe wall on the Headlands field. This was emergency work and was not included in the budget and had cost £2,590 to date. The costs of a new boundary feature was considered at the Board budget meeting and would need to be funded from reserve in 2018/19 if the wall was to be reinstated.
The lead members noted the contents of the Treasury’s communication dated 7 December 2017 concerning the rating appeal for 1 Lhoan Pibbin Vane, Reayrt Ny Cronk; 2 Clover Avenue, Reayrt Ny Keylley; 7 Campion Close, Reayrt Ny Keylley; 4 Corrin Pirragh, Reayrt Ny Cronk; 12 Corrin Pirragh, Reayrt Ny Cronk; 11 Imman Stronnag, Reayrt Ny Cronk; and 19 Imman Stronnag, Reayrt Ny Cronk. The lead members noted the outcome of the rating appeal held on 7 December was a 20% reduction from 1 April to August 2017 for 1 Lhoan Pibbin Vane. The remainder of the other properties were unsuccessful in their appeal for a rate reduction.
The lead members noted the Town Clerk had contacted the internal auditor at the start of the week to arrange a meeting with the lead members to commence this year’s internal audit. The lead members asked the Town Clerk to arrange this meeting for 18 January 2018 after the official opening of Beary Close. The Town Clerk asked what items the lead members would like to be considered. The Finance Officer asked for the house rent pointing to be reviewed. The lead members asked for a review of the Commissioners’ continuity plan. The Town Clerk advised the campsite booking system; donations and fees for the Library; the older Commissioners contracts with third parties such as refuse collection; Peel and Western District Housing Committee and toilet cleaning; and he would check through the Board minutes to identify any other issues which the Commissioners had agreed to review.
The lead members noted the Town Clerk and the Finance Officer had been unable to develop this policy since the last lead member meeting.

The lead members had asked the Responsible Finance Officer for their views on the proposed Accounts and Audit Regulations legislation. The Responsible Finance Officer stated the rate income need to be more prominent in the accounts. The Town Clerk reported he had received a briefing item from the Commissioners’ Accountant on these new regulations on 17 January 2018 which had been discussed with Mr Convery prior to the meeting. The Town Clerk advised the timescale for implementation was very tight and would result in difficulties for Peel because they would be one of the first local authorities externally audited under these procedures. The lead members agreed to include the views of their officers and the Commissioners’ accountant in their consultation response. In addition, they requested they would like to have the senior manager’s signature to the accounts and for the deficit/surplus position to be prominently reported in the accounts.
The lead members asked for a press statement on the budget and the rates set by the Commissioners in December 2017. The lead members and officer did not report any other finance matters to the meeting. 
Item 9 Works Lead Member Committee Update

Mr Jones reported the lead members had met on 31 January 2018 and the following matter were discussed:
The lead members noted the content of the Technical Officer’s January report and asked the Technical Officer to consider the use of subcontractors to undertake the Commissioners’ project work or additional housing void works. 
The lead members noted a street lighting scheme was planned for Poortown Road between the Clothworkers School and the Highwayman Public House. This would complete the works agreed with Dandara and their contribution would be added to next financial year’s street lighting budget. The Promenade bins were scheduled to be purchased prior to the end of the financial year; the bases for the Promenade flag poles would be installed by a subcontractor; the Market Place toilets would be refurbished by a subcontractor and the waymarking budget was being expended on amenity projects. At December’s Board meeting the £30,000 for the new playground was to be carried into reserve.
The lead members noted the procurement of the dust extractor for the Yard had cost more than expected and only one quote had been supplied prior to installation. The lead members asked for confirmation the one quote received provided best value from an Island based company. The Technical Officer confirmed the actual £10,500 cost represented a reasonable cost for this equipment from an Island based company. The lead members agreed to accept the revised costs of £10,500 for the provision of the industrial dust extractor.  
The lead members noted the official hand over of the Commissioners’ 23 properties at the Slieau Whallian View development took place on 18 January 2018 and the official opening hosted by the Lieutenant Governor had successfully taken place.
The lead members noted the Technical Officer would bring the business case proposals for the external refurbishment of properties at Reayrt Aalin to the next meeting. 
The lead members noted the CPI inflationary increase proposed by the Commissioners’ refuse collection and disposal contractor was in accordance with the contract conditions for the provision of this service and the budget agreed by the Board in December 2017 for the 2018/19 financial year.
The lead members noted the toilet cleaning contract was scheduled for seeking expressions of interest in February 2018.

The lead members noted the Technical Officer had received a request to inspect the condemned playground equipment in the Clothworkers School. The lead members agreed the Commissioners were not responsible for the maintenance of this equipment and it could be assessed to ascertain if it could be salvaged for relocation to another Commissioners’ playground. The lead members agreed a one off payment for equipment on private land could be agreed by the Board but they could not support the ongoing maintenance of equipment on land not owned or operated by the Commissioners. 

The lead members noted the two vehicles had now been received and invoiced. The Technical Officer confirmed the temporary replacement vehicle was no longer being hired. 
The lead members noted the hire costs for a hoist to erect the Christmas lighting was £4,000 this year. The officers asked the lead members if the Commissioners should purchase a hoist for works on their housing, Christmas lighting; street lighting and it could be used to assist private property owners improve the street scene in Peel’s narrow streets. The lead members agreed they supported, in principle; the purchase of a hoist from next year vehicle budget subject to receiving a business case. The Technical Officer stated a budget had been made available for an electric pool car costing £13,250 excluding the battery lease costs. He asked the lead members to consider a hybrid fuel pool van instead which would cost less and could be used in more flexibly by all the Commissioners staff. The lead members agreed to support this proposal.
The lead members noted no defects; remedial works or notifiable accidents were reported.
The lead members noted no enforcement activities were reported to the meeting.

The lead members noted the Headlands Field wall is not covered by the Commissioners’ property insurance. The lead members agreed the replacement options and funding for this wall would require consideration by the Board. The officers reported the ground behind the footway would be regraded and the fencing removed once the field had dried sufficiently to withstand trafficking by excavators.
The lead members noted funding was allocated at December’s Board meeting in the 2018/19 budget for replacement vehicles; street lighting; bowling green roof; campsite extension; St Peters Garden/Church; Philip Christian Centre; Leece Museum; library escape ladder and toilet refurbishment works. The funding for the sandstone walling and perspex walling around Promenade Kiosk did not receive funding. The lead members agreed to seek the Boards consent to ascertain if the Leece Museum and Bowling Green roof works could be undertaken before these facilities are opened at Easter.
The lead member asked the officer to consider enforcement action to the derelict properties on Derby Road and reported a problem with the bedroom door at 2 Close Chairn. The lead members and officers did not report any other business items to the meeting. 
Item 10 Peel Hill and Patrick Coast ASSI Proposal (Deferred Item)

Mr Lace stated he thought the proposal would prevent any Commissioners’ developing proposals in the future to enhance the Hill, Fenella Beach Car Park and the Quayside. Ms Hannan stated this proposal supported the biosphere designation and it should be supported by the Commissioners. The Deputy Chairman proposed this matter should be reviewed by the Events and Commercial Innovation Lead Member Committee and other Commissioners could attend if they wished to express their views to this Committee. This proposal was seconded by Mr Jones and the Board unanimously agreed.
Item 11 Consultation on Amendments to Access and Eligibility Criteria for Public Sector General Housing Needs Housing (Deferred Item)

The Board noted the matter was discussed in Agenda Item 2.
Item 12 Consultation on Review of Tourism Legislation (Deferred Item)

Mr Jones proposed this matter should be reviewed by the Events and Commercial Innovation Lead Member Committee and their conclusions reported to the Board. This proposal was seconded by Mr Convery and the Board unanimously agreed.
Item 13 Consultation on Proposed Changes to Building Regulations (Deferred Item)

The Board noted the matter was discussed in Agenda Item 2.
Item 14 Consultation on General Data Protection Regulations

The Mr Jones stated these regulations would impose significant new legislative requirements and it should be assessed by the Finance and Staff Resource Lead Member Committee. This was seconded by the Deputy Chairman and the Board unanimously agreed.
Item 15 Consultation on Future of Vehicles Excise Duty

The Chairman stated he did not agree with the proposals for low emission cars which must use public funded infrastructure and are not paying for this service. Ms Hannan stated low emission car usage should be encouraged on the Island and this was one of the few ways of providing an incentive. Mr Heath proposed the Board members should submit their own views on this matter. This was seconded by Mr Convery and the Board unanimously agreed.
Item 16 Leachate Pollution

The Board noted the content of Town Clerks’ report. Mr Jones proposed the recommendation for the report to be reviewed by the Commissioners’ advocate should be endorsed. The Deputy Chairman seconded this proposal and the Board unanimously agreed. The Deputy Chairman would like the Commissioners to submit an Freedom of Information request to determine the cost of tankering the leachate to Mill Road in Peel from the Raggart. Mr Jones seconded this proposal and the Board unanimously agreed.

	
	
	

	ITEM 17 ANY OTHER BUSINESS

	17/098
	The Deputy Chairman reported the Commissioners had submitted a response to the consultation on using Stoney Mountain as a waste transfer station for oil and small electrical products. This response had opposed the use of this location for these products until more information was made available.
The Deputy Chairman expressed concern about the use of the old boat for the Cathedral Lychgate. The main issues were the duration of time this work would take and the risks associated with using volunteers to salvage and dispose of materials from this old vessel.
The Deputy Chairman asked the Commissioners staff to ensure the oil interceptors for the new car wash on Mill Road were operational.
The Deputy Chairman reported blocked gullies in Market Square and Douglas Street.
Mr Jones reported he had received representations at the surgery for the beach to remain open for dog exercising for longer periods of time in the spring and autumn. This can be considered in the new Commissioners’ bye laws which are scheduled for presentation to the Board in April 2018.
Mr Jones reported the ongoing requirement for an Island wide dog fouling campaign which he would discuss at the next Local Authorities’ Waste Management meeting.
Mr Jones reported the British Legion were seeking support for older persons who’s cash assets were being used to pay for supported housing and care.
Mr Convery proposed the Bowling Green shelter roof and the Leece Museum internal refurbishment works budgeted for 2018/19 for £5,000 should be undertaken this financial year before these facilities open. This proposal was seconded by M Hannan and the Board unanimously agreed.
Mr Convery stated the Municipal Association had received a presentation on public health statistics.
Ms Hannan would like the Works Lead Member Committee to review their decision to purchase a diesel van for staff use and to purchase an electric vehicle for this purpose.
Ms Hannan reported funding had been raised to install three new faces into St Peter’s Clock Tower. Ms Hannan asked for an assessment of the existing mechanism to ensure it could support these three new faces.
Ms Hannan asked if the clock tower could be opened for a supervised visit.

Ms Hannan asked for an update on the water feature planned for the Promenade. The Town Clerk reported this project had been postponed to allow the development of a new park at the swimming pool on Derby Road.
Ms Hannan asked if the Board would support the recruitment of an apprentice. The Deputy Chairman seconded this proposal and the Board unanimously agreed.
The Chairman asked if the shells on Fenella Beach could be removed following the stormy weather conditions.
The meeting ended at 9:02pm
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